
Nelson Conservation Commission 

 

 

April 18, 2012   7 PM   Olivia Rodham Library 

 

Members present: Bud French,  Kathy Schillemat, Bert Wingerson 

 

1. The updated town conservation easement maps prepared by Anne McBride were 

delivered and reviewed. Copies will be given to various town boards and will be 

available for purchase by residents who request one. 

 

2. Roadside Cleanup.  The annual roadside cleanup sponsored by New Hampshire the 

Beautiful does not have funding to supply the daffodils this year.  The NCC voted to buy 

them to continue this tradition.  As usual, it was decided to hold the event on the Saturday 

before Old Home Week, this year being August 6
th

. 

 

3. Lake Host Program.  A request was made by the Granite Lake Assoc. to fund the 

monitoring program at the lake again this year in the amount of $1500.  It was vote to 

continue our support for this season. 

 

4. Vernal Pool Program.  Kathy reported that she has sent out publicity for the program 

noting that lack of rain (one vernal pool is dry) may alter some of her plans as to location 

of the walk. 

 

5. NH Assoc. of CC’s.  Information was sent by email from the NHACC concerning 

proposed legislation that would add some restrictions for the gathering of field research 

data from private properties.  It was noted that we have been following those procedures 

in the past. 

 

6. The Monadnock Conservancy is holding a series of four conservation training sessions in 

May.  The NCC has offered to fund members of the Zoning and Planning Boards and the 

Selectmen to attend. 

 

7. Next Meeting:  May 15
th

 

 

 

Minutes submitted by R. Wingerson 

 


